
-

October J::J:2o12 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 

•
 

------..;"..,~--JSacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

ffL-
My name is J-{'" SV~ /lW/JDt),1 am currently a _0__ year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification
 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and
 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and
 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals.
 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to
 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the
 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­

respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum,' hands on training, and
 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other
 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure
 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green
 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems
 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure
 
consistency with current practices.
 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 

Amining and experlt'nce-in_thes\cil!s and knowledge necessaBclt.Lensun' .competent -testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in
 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers
 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By
 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure
 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the
 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the
 
acceptance test.
 

Sincerely, 

':Hssion 

DOCKETED 
__ \2-fOO--2­

TN # CJJbYLlj 
,O-201'(2­



October ,..5: 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is ~ ndl'i.lA.) LA'I ~/f"am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation"Trade since /'1'13 . I have completed a 5 year HVAC System/ 

Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

1 am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requ'irement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

-----~;. 



October Lt, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is & Ct4.£!tI/AYloS , I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since 05 . I have completed a~ year HVAC System/ 
SheelMetai Apprenticeship prograni. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, 1 strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perforn1 as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians 'to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
'(cquirt1l1t:lIt UlIder Title 24. '""lvloreover;lhey curreIitiy 'an:;~lhe only~tedlIIiciaIls with' verifiabie 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, 



../ 
October / ~ 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: SUPPOIt for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is d )Ie' , I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 

System Installation Trade since 2..0/J,J'. I have completed a ~. year HVACSystem/ 

Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved celiifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
celiifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, ~ 



October Ii, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. l2-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is G\).~ ~CM"-\~ ~n am currently a 2tJ year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. , 

I am wntll1g to suppOli the Energy Commission propos~l to "require Title 24 
acceptance tests for nonresidential buildings to be performed by field' 'technicians that 
have met specific experience, training and certification requirements. Certification 
will ensure that acceptance testing is correctly perfonned and will significantly reduce 
the incidence of HVAC systems being poorly installed and operating below their 
specified efficiency. Effective testing and adjusting of commercial HVAC systems 
requires a unique mix of experience, training and competence. Improper installation 
and inadequate acceptance testing will result in reduced energy efficiency and sub­
standard perfonnance. The TAB organizations identified in the regulation are the 
only entities that currently provide certification that ensures a technician has the 
proper experience, knowledge, and competence to properly perfonn such testing. 
Since these programs already exist, it simply makes sense to take advantage of what 
they have to offer. Accordingly, we strongly support the Commission's reliance on 
certification by these entities.. 

I am concerned that the proposed regulations do not provide rigorous enough 
prequalification requirements. Training and competency testing must go beyond just 
teaching a lay person a generic "acceptance test." This is not sufficient to ensure the real 
world ability to properly test and adjust commercial HVAC systems. Acceptance testing 
training necessarily builds upon the knowledge and experience base possessed by 
electrical or mechanical system professionals. No test is going to be able to cover every 
pennutation of commercial HVAC systems as installed in real world situations. 
Accordingly, most persons without a basic knowledge and experience base in these 
systems would be unable to effectively apply this training in complex real world 
situations, even ifthey were able to successfully pass a classroom test. To ensure 
effective acceptance testing, it is critical to ensure that acceptance testers have the 
underlying background and experience i~ these systems to. be able to adjust to the 
complexities and pennutations that a test~r will e~counter out i'n the field. 

The certifications should, at ~ minimum, require co'mpletion of the follo~ing 
components: 



•	 Post-secondary training in a state-approved or nationally accredited educational 
program (including the state-certified apprenticeship system; nationally accredited 
colleges and universities), with the training institutions or types oftraining 
institutions identified by the CEC. . . 

•	 A minimum number of hours of work experience equal to or exceeding the 
number of hours to meet any contractor licensure, trade journey card, or any other 
licenses or regulations affe'?ting contractors or workers working in the field. 

•	 Training and competency testing that includes hands on training and testing. 

The regulations should clearly require that training and competency testing include hands 
on training and testing. The certifi~ation should also be tied to a trade or professional 
organization with continuing education requirements for mainteriimce of good standing. 



October It:2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: SUPPOIt for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear c~~rs: / 

My name is7-aman HVAC Journeyperson: I have been in the HVAC 

System Installation. nide sinc' }~t.t. I have wmpleted a .f-/J year HVAC System/ 

Sheet Metal Apprenticeship progranl.~ ~tl'>~o,v-r 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bod ies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
celtifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, N EBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVACsystems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

SincereIY,-'7/ £J,d 
~[flr 



October lli, 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My nameis fAo~ltt, I!DI2Pl/ft, I am currently a JSf year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. . " 

----. ..~' ~. ~.
"'-.... :~..,-- .:>. ." ..... . , 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission proposal to require Title 24 
acceptance tests for nonresidential buildings to be performed by field technicians that 
have met specific experience, training and certification requirements. Certification 
will ensure that acceptance testing is correctly perfonned and will significantly reduce 
the incidence of HVAC systems being poorly installed and operating below their 
specified efficiency. Effective testing and adjusting of commercial HVAC systems 
requires a unique mix of experience, training and competence. Improper installation 
and inadequate acceptance testing will result in reduced energy efficiency and sub­
standard perfonnance. The TAB organizations identified in the regulation are the 
only entities that currently provide certification that ensures a technician has the 
proper experience, knowledge, and competence to properly perfonn such testing. 
Since these programs already exist, it simply makes sense to take advantage of what 
they have to offer. Accordingly, we strongly support the Commission's reliance on 
celiification by these entities.. 

I am concerned that the proposed regulations do not provide rigorous enough 
prequalification requirements. Training and competency testing must go beyond just 
teaching a lay person a generic '~acceptance test." This is not sufficient to ensure the real 
world ability to properly test and adjust commercial HVAC systems. Acceptance testing 
training necessarily builds upon the knowledge and experience base possessed by 
electrical or mechanical system professionals. No test is going to be able to cover every 
pennutation of commercial HVAC systems as installed in real world situations. 
Accordingly, most persons without a basic knowledge and experience base in these 
systems would be unable to effectively apply this training in complex real world 
situations, even if they were able to successfully pass a classroom test. To ensure 
effective acceptance testing, it is critical to ensure that acceptance testers have the 
underlying background and experience in these systems to be able)o adjust to the 
complexities and pennutations that a tester will encounter outin the field. 

The certifications should, at a minimum, require completion ofthe following 
components: 



I, 

•	 Post-secondary training in a state-approved or nationally accredited educational 
program (including the state-certified apprenticeship system; nationally accredited 
colleges and universities), with the training institutions or types of training 
institutions identified by the CEC. 

•	 A minimum number ofhours of work experience equal to or exceeding the' 
number of hours to meet any contractor licensure, trade joumey card, or any other 
licenses or regulations affecting contractors or workers working in the field. 

•	 Training and competency testing that includes hands on training and testing. 

The regulations should clearly require that training and competency testing include hands 
on training and testing. The certification should also be tied to a trade or professional 
organization with continuing edu 'tiorl requirements for maintenance"of"gooa standing. 

Sincerely, ~ 



Octoberi£ 20 12 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance ContractorfTester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is Dlfllld e@;~ ,I am an HVAC Joumeyperson. I have been in the HVAC 
System Installation Trade since 't'f"Z-. I have completed a .2. (It. year HVAC System/ 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship-_progr.am. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state 'and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement unner Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure ahigh level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians.. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, 



October 36., 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 
...... .: ..... 

My name is?~l~1~Q",~,ce -c..., I am currentl~ a I sf- year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, 



October t£ 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is Jklf. )?esC , I am an HVAC Journeyperson. I have been in the HVAC
 
System Installation Trade since /9 el.r .1 have completed a "I~" year HVAC System/
 
Sheet Metal Apprenticeship pwgram.
 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification
 
for persons who perfornl Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and
 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and
 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals.
 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to
 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the
 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­

respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and
 
quality controls_ TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other
 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure
 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green
 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems
 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure
 
consistency with current practices.
 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 

-itqi.:lifem(;nt~underTitle~24. ~Moi'eove-r, they currently are-the only-technicians with 'verifiablt:: 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, 

, " 



October jf"20 12 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance ContractorfTester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name iLS)fLJ~d 50 \\;V\~ I am currently a _(._ year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely,~ C\ / 0 0 . 
~t~~\J'..S 



October 6 2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractor/Tester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is..Dil'v]:.D (Yl.df(12oT; am an HVACJourneyperson. I have been in the HVAC 

System Installation Trade since (<189 . I have completed-aijl[2 year HVAG Systeml 

Sheet Metal Apprenticeship program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program.. TheTAB cel1ification bodies. id.ent~fi~d as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with. rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are aiready available throughout the state and no other 
certifications. exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to 
ensure that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title·24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems in 
accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and MBC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with 
verifiable training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure 
competent testing, adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensu're a high level of accountability and quality control.. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. 
By putting the employer's c.ertification on the line in addition to the certified tec~nician, 
pressure on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is mo~e likely 
that the technician will be provided suffic,i~nt ~quipm~nt, resources and time to correctly 

:::v:he~::;~ . . 



", 

October /6,2012 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is -it b('~ ~o. VV\ Httl,l. am currently a ~ year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Metal Apprenticeship Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required under Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will ensure 
consistency with current practices.. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24. Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and experience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting and balancing of commercial HVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 

Sincerely, 



October ~O12 

California Energy Commission 
Attention: Docket No. 12-BSTD-2 
Dockets Office 
1516 Ninth Street, MS-4 
Sacramento, CA 95814 

Re: Support for Proposed Non-Residential Acceptance Contractorrrester Certification 

Dear Commissioners: 

My name is 4A(,~ajde# ,I am currently a ..1- year Apprentice in the HVAC 
System/Sheet Met Apprenticeship Program. 

I am writing to support the Energy Commission's proposed regulations requiring certification 
for persons who perform Title 24 Acceptance Testing and Documentation for HVAC and 
advanced lighting control. Proper training and certification of individuals performing and 
documenting acceptance tests is crucial for California to realize its energy efficiency goals. 
Furthermore, I strongly support the Commission's decision to utilize existing programs to 
provide this certification rather than completely reinventing the wheel as was done with the 
HERS program. The TAB certification bodies identified as pre-approved certifiers are well­
respected, nationally-renowned programs with rigorous curriculum, hands on training, and 
quality controls. TAB technicians are already available throughout the state and· no other 
certifications exist that provide the training expertise and quality control necessary to ensure 
that HVAC systems actually perform as required unde~ Title 24. The California Green 
Building Code already requires small commercial buildings to balance their HVAC systems 
in accordance with TABB, AABC or NEBB procedures, so this requirement will· ensure 
consistency with current practices. 

I also strongly support the pre-approval of existing TABB, NEBB and AABC contractors and 
technicians to perform these acceptance tests. These contractors and technicians should be 
rewarded for having invested in this advanced training before such training was even a 
requirement under Title 24, ,Moreover, they currently are the only technicians with verifiable 
training and cxperience in the skills and knowledge necessary to ensure competent testing, 
adjusting andbalancirig Of c6ininerCialHVAC systems. 

I also support the requirement for certification of acceptance test technician employers in 
order to ensure a high level of accountability and quality control. Certification of employers 
ensures appropriate supervision and support for the certified acceptance test technicians. By 
putting the employer's certification on the line in addition to the certified technician, pressure 
on the technician to quickly test and pass a system is reduced and it is more likely that the 
technician will be provided sufficient equipment, resources and time to correctly perform the 
acceptance test. 
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